
Dear Parents / Carers 

At Clyst Vale, we are committed to fostering a positive culture where students are 
rewarded for their hard work, dedication, and positive contributions to school life. 
Our focus is on celebrating success and encouraging students to strive for their best. 
Today, it was fantastic to see students who won the award for being the Tutor Group 
who achieved the most achievement points last term enjoying the privilege of     
wearing non-uniform as a reward for their efforts. This recognition highlights the   
importance of teamwork, engagement, and the positive ethos we aim to build within 
our school community.  

We also want to take a moment to praise our Year 11 students for their fantastic   
attitude towards their studies. It has been great to see so many of them making the 
most of the extra revision sessions available, showing real commitment to their   
learning. On Wednesday, I had the opportunity to drop in on the DT intervention   
session, and the atmosphere was incredibly positive—students were focused,         
engaged, and taking full advantage of the support on offer. Similarly, those who took 
part in  the  Hospitality  and  Catering  practical  exams  on  Monday  and  Tuesday did  

themselves proud, demonstrating skill and dedication. The commitment of our teaching staff has also been        
outstanding, with one member of staff even coming in on their day off to provide extra support. This truly reflects 
the ‘extra mile’ that staff at Clyst Vale go to in order to help students succeed.  

Thank you to all our parents/carers and students who were able to come along to our Options Evening last night. 
We were delighted to welcome you and I hope you found the evening beneficial. The fantastic turnout reflected 
the strong support of our parents and carers, something we truly value at Clyst Vale. We take great pride in    
offering a broad and diverse Key Stage 4 curriculum, and as a Rights Respecting School, we are committed to     
empowering students to make well-informed choices about their future studies. To further support students in 
making these decisions, there will be an Options Fair next Wednesday, where they will have the opportunity to 
hear from peers currently studying the subjects they are considering. If any student needs additional support or 
guidance, there will be the opportunity to request an interview, please contact Miss Martin and she will arrange 
this for them. If you were unable to attend last night’s event, all the relevant information will be available on our     
website from Monday 3 February Options – CVCC. 

Finally, a quick apology if your child arrived home a little muddier than usual this week! While the field was closed 
from Monday to Wednesday, we decided to open it on Thursday after hearing just how much students were     
desperate to get outside and enjoy a game of football with their friends. Of course, enthusiasm for the game 
sometimes outweighs caution for keeping uniforms spotless—but we know how important it is for students to 
have the chance to let off steam and enjoy themselves.   

Please remember we are restarting our PTA, with the first meeting taking place at 6pm on Monday 10th February. 
If you are able to give up a bit of your time to come along and discuss how you might be able to get involved, we 
would love to see you. Your support can make a real difference, and we are looking forward to working together to 
create more opportunities for our students.  

 

 

Sara Jacobs, Principal 

 

 

 

https://www.clystvale.org/options/


News from Post 16 

There was a collective sigh of relief in Post 16 at the end of Wednesday’s last Y13 mock exam.  Well done to all of 
our students who (despite the unexpected road works and diverted bus service adding an extra layer of challenge) 
arrived on time and with all of their equipment.  Teachers will now be busy marking papers with results due to be 
officially handed out to students in sealed envelopes on 12th February.  With thanks to our Exams Team, including 
the invigilators, who ensured that the process ran very smoothly indeed. 

Meanwhile, the UCAS deadline has now officially passed with all students who wish to start university courses in 
September successfully submitting applications. New offers are being issued every day, so applicants should keep 
an eye on their emails for the latest information.  If any help or support is needed, for example in preparing for  
interviews or examinations, students should speak to their Tutors, Miss Haynes or Sue Voysey – we will be very 
happy to help. 

On Wednesday, Year 12 enjoyed a Tutorial session with Gina Dunn, visiting us from the Student Recruitment team 
at the University of Cardiff.  Gina spoke to our students about Higher Education themes, as we start to prepare for 
next year’s round of UCAS applications! 

Next week, Pete Offord from the University of Exeter returns to lead a Tutorial session with Year 13 on student   
finance and how to manage ‘living on a budget’. 

The following week, on 12th February, we are running catch-up HPV vaccinations (this has been offered for Post 16 
students only).  Parents and carers have received an email with a form to return, indicating if their child does or 
does not require this. It is unlikely that this session will be offered again to this age group at Clyst Vale, so please be 
sure to let us know if your child wishes to participate.  Thank you! 

 

Good luck 

Good luck to the boys and girls playing in the Devon badminton finals in Paignton on 
Tuesday. The 13 students from Clyst Vale are playing as winner of the Exeter and   Dis-
trict round held before Christmas.  

Monday's KS3 badminton club will be given over to squad training only just this week. 
Back to normal for all the boys and girls from years 7-9 on Monday 10th Feb.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Job of the Week 

These are provided through the MYPATH careers webpage. 

AGRICULTURAL ENGINEER 

Agricultural engineers help make farming more efficient, sustainable, and high-tech. They work on designing 

and improving machines, like tractors or harvesters, and systems for things like watering crops, managing 

waste, and protecting the environment. They often team up with farmers and scientists to find better ways 

to grow food, use less energy, and take care of the land. By using technology, like drones or GPS systems for 

precision farming, agricultural engineers help make sure farms run smoothly while also reducing the impact 

on nature. Agricultural engineers also help tackle big challenges, like climate change and feeding a growing 

population. They come up with new ways to grow crops using less water and fewer chemicals, which helps 

keep the environment healthy. 

When starting out, agricultural engineers can expect to earn around £20,000 to £30,000 a year. As they gain 

more experience and take on bigger projects, their salary can rise to between £35,000 and £50,000+ a year. 

JOB OF THE WEEK 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z7kVojE_TO4&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=14


Discover Downing Scholars Programme 

Downing College is preparing to launch a new programme for current Year 9 students heading into Year 10 in      
September who are interested in studying an arts and humanities subject in the future. Participants will be given 
the opportunity to develop their academic skills and knowledge whilst exploring the arts and humanities               
opportunities at Cambridge. A sign-up form for students to register early interest can be found below: 

https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_cSm4uWboM8Im1OS 

 

Use of Social Media 

Please can parents remind their children about the importance of keeping safe online. We are aware a large      
number of students regularly use online applications such as what’s app and snap chat.  There have been some  
concerns raised about some of the content shared between students on these platforms, it is important that       
children are aware that sharing inappropriate content can lead to them committing a criminal offence or causing 
harm or distress to themselves or others. Further advice regarding how to help your child keep safe online can be 
accessed here 

Keep Children Safe Online: Information, Advice, Support - Internet Matters 

www.internetmatters.org 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety 

https://www.barnardos.org.uk/blog/online-safety-parents-questions 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Year 11 Leavers Events 

School Gateway is now open for purchasing attendance for the Prom and also the Yearbook. An email was sent to 
Year 11 parents/ carers today with the full information. Prices are Prom £45 and Yearbook £20.  

Hoodies are now available to buy with the online shop from Leavershoodies.com. The shop link is https://
www.leavershoodies.com/clyst-vale-community-college-2025-leavers. Please be aware that the shop closes on Fri-
day 28th March. After this date you will not be able to purchase a hoodie. 

 

Homework 

You can see homework which has been set for your child on Edulink. Please encourage 
your child to complete it. Homework helps teachers determine how well the lessons 
are being understood by their students. Homework teaches students how to problem 
solve. Homework gives student another opportunity to review class material. And, 
Homework gives parents a chance to see what is being learned in school. 

 

Parent’s Evenings 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Parents' Evening- 06/03/2025 Year 10 Parents' Evening- 20/03/2025 

Year 7 Parents' Evening-  05/06/2025  

 

 

14 February—Non Uniform Day in aid of Devon Air Ambulance 

17 to 21 February —Half Term 

4 April—Last day of Spring term 

https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_cSm4uWboM8Im1OS
https://www.internetmatters.org/
https://www.internetmatters.org/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/blog/online-safety-parents-questions
https://www.leavershoodies.com/clyst-vale-community-college-2025-leavers
https://www.leavershoodies.com/clyst-vale-community-college-2025-leavers


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thomas Cudd 7GAW 

Karmen Ciuiko 7GLBA 

Maggie Somerville 7RKJO 

Zara Davies 7RCMO 

Sibu Pedze 7YDST 

Anna Doe 7YEHA 

 Tei-Jai Davies 8GRTU 

Isla Wright 8GTBE 

 Olivia Peach 8RER 

Connie Scott 8RMCU 

Ashton Taylor 8YCBO 

Charlie Norman 8YCFL  

Oliver Pratt 9GMNA 

 Bella Bidder 9GLTH 

 9RDFE 

NP2N 9RGWW 

   NP2N 9YGGA 

NP2N 9YBH  

Seth Craig 10GCMC  

Grace Radmore 10GMTH 

Ben Peacock 10RBAT 

Brooke Humphreys 10RNS 

Ethan Rees 10YMBR 

Daisy Andrew 10YCHW 

  

Lexi-Mae Kingdon 11GABR 

Lily Taylor 11GDH 

James Dickinson 11RZB 

Alfie Smith 11RSGA 

 Freya Bayley 11YSS 

Will Stone 11YADA 

 

Zach Jenner 13JP 

 

 

Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        

reward one member of their tutor group for something     

outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 

demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 

what amazing thing they’ve done. 

Reception: 01392 461407 Email: admin@clystvale.org 

Sara Jacobs 

Lisa Martin 

Paul Sutton 

Ann Hopkins 

Allen Bailey 

Louise Telford 

Claire Haynes 

Lisa Jones 

Principal 

Deputy Principal (Curriculum) 

Deputy Principal (Pastoral) 

College Manager 

Assistant Principal 

SENDCo & Assistant Principal 

Head of Post 16 

Early Help  

Jacobss@clystvale.org 

martinl@clystvale.org 

suttonp@clystvale.org 

hopkinsa@clystvale.org 

baileya@clystvale.org 

telfordl@clystvale.org 

haynesc@clystvale.org 

jonesl1@clystvale.org 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Reporting an Absence 

Parents are expected to inform us of their child’s absence before 9.00 a.m. on each day of absence providing the 
reason for absence. If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each              
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a student's 
sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the reason for absence is due to continuing illness. If you 
do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason for absence. This is            
important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. In addition, the College may ask you to    
provide medical proof if your child is absent from College due to illness. 

Lateness 

The school day (first registration session) starts at 8.50 am, all students are expected to be in their classroom at 
this time. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct link between     
attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical appointments means that often students 
can attend school first and return afterwards. By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping 
their attendance levels as high as possible. We ask that parents/carers send their child into school for morning 
registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the morning. Similarly,                    
appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be arranged after Period 4 - during 
lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school after a lunchtime appointment if they can. 

Please give the school as much notice as possible, at least two weeks’ notice is useful. 

If the appointment requires the pupil to leave during the day, they must be signed out by an adult listed on the 
student’s record at the main reception. 

Please follow this process if your child is going to be absent from school: 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



What financial support 

can parents get? 

Juggling home and school life is 

tough for every parent, but there 

are some financial support op-

tions available. Find out what you 

could be entitled to by following 

this link Supporting learning at 

home | Parentkind 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for supporting the 
community and local charity 
shops. The sale of preloved     
uniform is proving successful. If 
you have any items that are no 
longer needed but still in very 
good  condition , please donate 
them to one of the local charity 
shops. Both shops have set aside 
rails designated for college      
uniform.  

Clyst Caring Friends is located in 
Broadclyst village and our local 
Barnardo’s shop is in Cranbrook. 

Their opening hours are: 

Clyst Caring Friends, Broadclyst 
(01392 467555) 

Mondays—closed 

Tuesday to Friday—09.30 to 
15.30 

Saturday—09.30 to 12.00 

Sunday—closed 

Barnardo’s, Cranbrook EX5 7DR  
(01404 514934) 

Monday to Saturday—09.00 to 
17.00 

Sunday—10.00 to 16.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pencil cases are available from 
the Library at a cost of £4.50 per 
pencil case. The clear pencil cas-
es include one pencil, a blue pen, 
a red pen, one highlighter, a    
ruler, a compass, a protractor, a 
rubber and a   sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

Please do not address emails, or 

replies to Edulink messages, 

to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 

unmonitored mailbox and will 

not go to anyone.  Parents/carers 

need to reply to Edulink 

messages via the app, online, or 

via email, as this will then be 

directed to the staff member 

who sent the message to 

you.  Or, please contact the 

teacher or admin@clystvale.org. 

There is also a contact form and 

details below. 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/

